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DRAUGHT MINUTES
These are the Draught Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday, 12 April 2010.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draught document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, April 12, 2010 at 7:40 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Robert Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde




Everett Merrill
Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr.
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Patrick DeBlasio, CFO

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Fire Chief William Eaton.

Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces at home and abroad.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 28, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on December 29, 2009, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of January 5, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:   None.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
2008-2009 Safety Incentive Award to Borough from Garden State Municipal Joint Insurance Fund (GSMJIF) – D.E.H.  Jerry Barry and Ken Childs, representatives of BJA and PMA Insurance respectively were present and joined by Zoning Director Rodino.  Messrs. Barry and Childs presented a Certificate of Achievement plaque and $1,000.00 award in recognition of the work of Mr. Rodino and the Borough’s Safety Committee.    A similar award had been presented to the Borough in 2008 in recognition of North Plainfield’s consistently high safety standards. 
2.
FEMA Grant – M.G.  The Mayor was joined by Fire Chief Eaton.  Mayor Giordano explained that North Plainfield is the only town in New Jersey to receive the Staffing for Adequate Fire and Emergency Response Program (SAFER) grant from the U.S. Department of Homeland Security.  North Plainfield was amongst 2,120 applicants nationwide  for the funding, which is meant to re-hire laid-off firefighters and bring a fire department to full strength.  The Chief explained that the grant would help the town and its firefighters to assure the following of the two-in/two-out firefighting convention.  The Fire Department has sixteen volunteers on the call force.   Two salaried firefighters will be retiring at the end of the grant period.  

Mrs. Forbes offered her congratulations to the Chief on the grant and for his comprehensive report.  She asked about the budget impact of the grant.  Mr. DeBlasio explained that there would be no impact during the first two years.  In year three, when the town carries new employees, there could be a six-month impact on taxes.  Mr. Hitchcock commented that it seemed the right thing to do in the light of anticipated retirements, and the Chief replied that the Department has been fortunate to attract as many volunteer firefighters as are now in the ranks.  The Fire Department has felt the effects of increased demands on individuals’ free time.  Those who were volunteer candidates in the past have had their spare time taken up by second jobs and other family demands.  Mr. La Ronde added his thanks to the Chief for his department’s efforts in obtaining the grant.  Mr. Merrill asked when the grant would permit firefighters to be hired, and the Chief replied that it would be the first of July.  The Chief interjected that the North Plainfield department had always been a mix of callmen and volunteers.  Mr. Singleterry interjected that the Chief and firefighters are doing an outstanding job.  Mr. Merrill inquired after the number of fires per year, and the Chief reminded that North Plainfield has a good mutual aid relationship with the City of Plainfield.  Mr. Righetti assured that he was pleased with the department’s efforts.   Mrs. Forbes asked if North Plainfielders were at a certain level of risk because of older wood-frame homes and their proximity.  The Chief agreed.  


Mr. Hitchcock took the opportunity to congratulate Mr. Beattie of the Fire Department and the success of another St. Baldrick’s fundraiser.  

3.
Amended and Revised Bus Stop Locations – M.G.  Mr. Hollod recalled that a similar resolution had come before the Governing Body in January of this year.  The Somerset County Freeholders had asked for the bus stop schedule to be amended before they would endorse it.  More specifically, the areas to be modified were “1A” and “2D.”  
It is anticipated that the County will accept and endorse tonight’s Resolution once it is adopted by the Governing Body.

4.
Storm Sewer Mapping – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the funding of the storm sewer mapping project goes back to a 2009 capital ordinance.  There were paper and vellum maps of the storm sewer system dating back to 1967.  Birdsall Engineering conducted field investigations, and discovered new facilities on line.  The mapping project will bring the maps into the 21st century.
5.
Safe and Secure Communities Program Grant  - D.E.H.  According to Mr. Hollod, these are grant monies from the State of New Jersey, and it is not related to the award recently received by the Borough.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Creating Green Team Committee – D.M.S.  Mr. Singleterry commented on the seventeen strong team members who will work on the Sustainable Jersey project.  Mr. Stabile thanked one and all for their help on the search committee.
2.
Clothing Bin Ordinance – F.S.S.  Mr. Stabile asked Mr. Bernstein if the new ordinance would also be enforced by Zoning, and the Attorney agreed.  Mr. La Ronde asked about a timetable for the removal of pre-existing bins, and Mr. Hollod advised that the zoning office has a list of locations and owners.  Mr. Hitchcock inquired after fines for those that would not remove the bins, and Mr. Bernstein explained that there is a standard ordinance in the Borough Code that provides for jail time and the amount of a fine.
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES & COMMISSIONS:
Mrs. Forbes warned that the Governor has declared war on libraries, and that the Borough’s Memorial Library could be impacted.   There is also a risk of losing federal funding as well.
Mr. Hitchcock reported on a Shade Tree Advisory Board meeting that took place earlier in the evening.  The possibility of a shade tree nursery on the Vermeule grounds is being investigated.  He concluded by advising of tomorrow evening’s Historic Preservation Commission meeting.

Mr. Singleterry added his appreciation for the grant monies being received for the Municipal Alliance Committee.
Motion to adjourn by Mr. Hitchcock, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:23 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
04/12/10


